
Liberty Township Board of Supervisors, Adams County, PA
39 Topper Road, Fairfield, PA 17320

May 10, 2022, Board of Supervisors Road Bid Opening Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Liberty Township, Adams County held a public meeting on Tuesday, May 10, 2022, at 12:30
PM, at the Township Municipal Building located at 39 Topper Road, Fairfield, PA 17320, The meeting was streamed live
on Liberty Township's YouTube Channel. A call-in number was provided for public comment.

Present: Chairman & Roadmaster Walter Barlow by phone, Vice Chairman Robert Keilholtz, and Supervisor Brandon
Lowe,

At 12:30 PM, Vice Chairman Robert Keilholtz called the meeting to order.

Bid Opening: The properly advertised sealed bids were opened and read aloud bythe Township Secretary. One bid was
submitted for the Old Waynesboro Road and Miscellaneous Roads project. New Enterprise submitted a bid for a total of
$56,894.75. There were two bids submitted for the McGlaughlin Road project. New Enterprise submitted a sealed bid for
road work on McGlaughlin Road for a total of $180,865.48. C.E. Williams submitted a sealed bid for road work on
McGlaughlin Road for a total of $243,600.00,

Supervisor Comments: After careful consideration and discussion on the current rising costs of fuel and asphalt,
concern was raised on howthe bids were coming in much higherthan budgeted, The Supervisors discussed postponing
the bridge work and allocate more funds to cover the cost repairs to McGlaughlin Road,

Public Comments: None,

Consider Award of the 2022 Road Bids: Mr. Barlow made a motion to reject all bids for the Old Waynesboro Road
and Miscellaneous Roads project. Mr. Keilholtz seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion passed. Mr.
Keilholtz made a motion to award the McGlaughlin Road project bid to the lowest responsible bidder which was
New Enterprise for a total cost of $180, 865.48. Mr. Barlow seconded the motion. All voted yes, and the motion
passed.

Adjournment: At 12:41 PM, the Mr. Barlow made a motion to adjourn the meet'ing. Mr. Keilholtz seconded the
motion. All votedyes and the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted

By WendyTeck, Secretary/Treasurer


